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W E L C O M E  
Rev. Read Sherman

“But those who wait on the Lord, shall renew 
their strength; they shall mount up with wings 
like eagles, they shall run and not be weary, they 
shall walk and not faint.”  – Isaiah 40:31 

  

Dear Friends: 

  

I write to you in gratitude at all God has been 
accomplishing through you and through our 
community in 2022!   

  

In a year when so many of you could 
have grown weary what with the 
continuing drag of the COVID 
pandemic years, and the 
ups and downs you’ve 
faced in your personal, 
v o l u n t e e r a n d 
professional lives (not to 
mention that your minister 
was on sabbatical in the 
last quarter of the year!) 
you somehow managed to 
keep going, to find renewal 
and strength such that Trinity 
could keep moving forward.  Bravo! 

  

Such dedication always amazes me, and makes 
me wonder “Why do we do what we do?”   Is it 
for the glory that accrues to the self, making 
you feel good?   Is it for the power to influence 
decisions, to pull things in your own way?   God 
knows we all want and need to feel good about 
the contributions we make and to know we are 
valued for who we are and what we offer.   God 

even wants us to learn to use whatever power 
or authority we may have – for the common 
good – rather than cling to it as something 
somehow rightfully owing.   For we know that in 
our United Church way of being church, it’s not 
having power “over” others that is faithful; it is 
having power “with” others, supported by 
mutual trust and accountability, that is Christ’s 
way.   We want to do what we do in ways that 
uplift and encourage others.   It is by sound 
judgment, communicating in open and 
inclusive ways that we bring each other along 

on the journey that is church.   To me, that 
is the best reason to “do what we 

do,” and it is what I have seen so 
many of you striving to do.  

Despite the weariness.  
Despite the extra work that 
came to so many during 
the four months I was 
away.   You gave your all, 
and the results show (read 
on in the Annual Report to 

marvel at all the things God 
has been doing among 

you!).  Bravo! 

  

In past years I’ve attempted to thank the 
individuals by name who form all our 
leadership teams – Council, Trustees, Ministry 
Team Leaders and volunteers, Finance, 
Collection & Envelope Steward/PAR Secretary 
volunteers, Sunday School & VBS, FFF group, 
Living Room and Prayer Group, Choir, 
Congregational Meeting leaders, Regional 
Representatives and our devoted staff.
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This year I thank you again – especially for all 
you did during my absence.   God knows each 
of your names – the recognition that really 
matters!   Thank you for giving of yourself and 
working with others for God’s glory and the 
encouragement to faith that comes by serving 
God’s people.  It isn’t always easy.  Bravo! 

  

2022 continued to deepen our “new normal” in 
terms of being a Hybrid Community of Faith.  
Almost everything we do is now a combination 
of “in-person” and “online.”   The commitment 
to make this possible and the tech-savvy 
people who help (at both Trinity and Anjou) 
Sunday by Sunday is a cause for special thanks 
to God!  Bravo! 

  

Finally, to each of our members and friends, 
you are the reason we do what we do and I do 
what I do!   You who worship each Sunday 
(whether online or in person!).   You who aren’t 
able to attend regularly but still remain part of 
who we are as Christ’s church, giving of 
yourselves in so many ways – including 
financially.   We could not be who God is 
helping us be without your encouragement, 
prayers and support!   You who perform so 
many acts of kindness towards each other, 
people and creatures in need, among 
neighbours, friends and strangers.  Bravo! 

  

Isaiah speaks about how those who “wait on 
the Lord” will flourish despite the setbacks 
and obstacles life can put in front of us.   

By that I believe the prophet means relying 
on God to wait with us, to be patient with us, 
as we “share and grow in God’s love.”  While 
we wait, we work together to the best of our 
ability, we make mistakes and ask for pardon, 
we cultivate compassion for ourselves and 
those around us.   We can dream too – of the 
people and church God is yet calling us to be 
in 2023.  Thank you, God! 

  

As God calls you – and us all – into a new year, 
let us give thanks for all the ways God has 
stayed with us on the journey in 2022.   In 
Christian community we have each other to 
look to when we need a lift, even as on eagles’ 
wings, to help us when we might be feeling 
faint and unable to walk, let alone run.    As we 
soar on God’s wings, may our spirits grow 
bright!   

  

In Christ’s joy and peace! 

 Read 
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T R I N I T Y  
G O V E R N A N C E  

In 2019, our church officially moved from an Official Board governance model to the more widely-
used Council model. Under this model, Council meets regularly (often weekly) to set the broad 

leadership strokes for the church’s direction. From there, the Ministry Leaders work with their 
ministries to set projects and activities in motion. 
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M I N I S T R I E S  

Worship 
Ministry Leader: Heather Purcell 
Perhaps our biggest challenge of 2022 was replacing Read during his sabbatical.   With 
thanks to Heather Purcell and the Worship Ministry Team, along with Council and our 
friends at Anjou United, 20 worship services were held, including special services like Blue 
Christmas and Christmas Eve.   Special appreciation to our theology students, Jean-
Philippe Dubé-Goupil and Erika Leung, who both planned and led four worship services 
each.   Also thanks to Philip Massarelli, Mikayla-Aimee and Rev. Stéphane Vermette for 
leading us in worship, and Rev. Jan Jorgensen, Rev. Bill Jay and Murtee Taigbailee who led 
worship services held at Anjou United.  (Submitted by Gary Tompkins)

Congregational Life 
Ministry Leader: David Garland 
Throughout the year, many of us gathered for “Living Room” discussion on Zoom and Prayer 
Group every week.  During the summer we shared worship with friends from Hudson and 
Mount Royal United Churches.  And before his sabbatical, we were blessed with meaningful 
worship led by Read. (Submitted by Gary Tompkins) 

Friends, Food, and Fun is a new weekly social group.  It was launched in May 2022 to bring 
members of the Trinity community together in person, breaking the pandemic-generated 
isolation. While the group is open to all ages, the majority of those who attended are senior 
citizens. 

Each meeting included both a stimulating activity and a light lunch.  Activities were either 
physical activities, such as beanbag toss; or sit-down activities, such as bingo or handicrafts. 
Where appropriate, some meetings are offered in hybrid format. There was a monthly 
outing to a bowling alley, and there were offsite visits to members' homes and the Botanical 
Gardens. (Submitted by Rosemary Warren)
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Media 
Ministry Leader: Mikayla-Aimee 
Our Media Ministry Team, led by Mikayla-Aimee, not only enhanced our worship in the sanctuary, 
but made professional quality video and audio available to many on Zoom and YouTube each 
week. (Submitted by Gary Tompkins) 



 

Christian Development 
Ministry Leader: Veronica Heffernan 
This year started off on an uncertain note: 
do we go back to Sunday School in-
person for our younger students or do we 
remain online for our older students? Can 
we do both? In the end, we opted to go 
back in-person, realizing that the 
experience is much richer for both 
younger and older students when we 
gather together in the Sunday School.  

We worshipped every Sunday in “big 
church”, taking advantage of the new 
format for Moment for All Ages, where 
discussion groups happened in the 
sanctuary. The last Sunday of every month, 
we held our own Messy Church.  

On Easter Sunday, the Memorial Hall was 
packed with youth and young adults, as 
we celebrated both Easter and a baptism!  

Four of our young people were confirmed 
in June (Sarah, Aidan, Christy, and 
Candace).  

For three weeks in July, our church 
became the headquarters for the 
International Spy Academy - our VBS! 
Again, it was well attended with an 

average of 15 campers per day. We even 
welcomed back some growing Trinity 
friends we haven’t seen since pre-COVID 
days and met an Anjou friend in person for 
the first time! Veronica and Sheri lead the 
camp, while teens Sarah and J’Nell took on 
leadership roles for the first time.  

In September we held our back-to-school 
bash, with was a small but grateful group.  

Our youth put together the Thanksgiving 
display for our sanctuary, and then 
donated the food to a food bank.  

In December we raised $900 for the Best 
Gift Fund (thanks to many generous 
donations!), had a Dough Holy Night 
cookie afternoon, read the candle 
lightings every Sunday during Advent, and 
led the whole worship service on the third 
Sunday of Advent!  

All in all, 2022 was a good year for us! 

(Submitted by Sheri Cameron)

Mission & Outreach 
Ministry Leader: Judy Ciciola 

Although officially the Mission & Outreach Ministry has nothing to report, once again 
our VBS has been a positive outreach for our church, and has even helped to grow our 
Sunday School, one heart at a time. (Submitted by Sheri Cameron)
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Fund Development 
Ministry Leader: Diane Best 
I was approached by Crave TV asking to rent the Church for a documentary (Chantal 
Daigle) Movie. 
• August  2022 (Church Rental )   $ 17,000.00 
• September 2022 (Sanctuary Rental) for Wedding    $550.00 
• September 2022 (Birthday Party )                               $300.00 
• September 2022 Bank Manager (Desjardins) Mr. G. Kulycky contacted Christine 

(good friend of hers) asking to rent the kitchen 
• food preparation for Ukrainian Festival. Christine contacted Philip for 

permission. $200.00 was given by Mr. Kulycky.   

Long term rental of the Sanctuary by Methodist Church.  

I am proud to say money I raised for Trinity United Church      (Total :  18,050.00) 
(Submitted by Ashley Verhaeghe) 

The Fund Development Ministry also worked on several events within the church 
community: 
• Easter Breakfast 
• Bazaar 
• Breakfast with Santa

Membership & Pastoral Care 
Ministry Leader: Mikayla-Aimee

Nothing to report.

7



 

Buildings & Grounds 
Ministry Leader: Norman Doré 
This year there were several projects completed: 

• Urgent repairs to the concrete in the front of the church were done after it was 
found that the cracks in it were causing water ingression into the building 
foundation and into the den.  

• A mural was painted by a local artist on the wall in the laneway behind the 
church.   

• Lights over the choir and the side light at the 8th Ave exit were repaired. 

• Repairs were also done to the fire alarm system and to the furnace  

• The new countertop and sink were installed into the kitchen 

Ongoing work includes upkeep of the grass, repairs to leaky faucets and other regular 
maintenance around the church. 

• Projects that are being proposed for the coming year include: 

• Repairing the kitchen cupboards and repainting them 

• Painting the fire escape this summer 

• Planting new rose bushes and or other plants to rebuild the Michael Monaco 
Garden 

• Putting down soil and new grass or clover ground cover in the church yard 

• Getting new or gently used tables and chairs to replace the broken ones in the gym 

  

To keep down the cost of fixing up the kitchen, we would like to have some volunteers 
come out to help.   Improvements to the kitchen will not only make it nicer for our 
congregation to use, but also give us better rental potential.   We estimate that this 
project would take 3-4 days and that volunteers can come for 1 or more days.   We can 
work out the schedule to do the work once we know the availability of the volunteers. 

We are looking for a couple of volunteers with green thumbs to spend a couple hours 
helping replant the Michael Monaco Garden this spring.   

Thank you to Ashley for all his work around the church to keep things working and to 
Christine and to John Brosseau and John Bridgman for their contributions.   All their 
work is vital to keeping our church going. 

  

Norman Doré, on behalf of the Buildings and Grounds Ministry
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Inviting All to Share and Grow in God’s Love…

Regional Council Rep: Ivylin Scott 
After many years of service as the regional council executive minister, Reverend 
Rosemary Lambie retired October 31st 2022. Also retired, Beverly Anderson-Levine 
(Archivist). A celebration was held in person and on Zoom to honour their service. They 
will be surely missed.  

Reverend Éric Hébert-Daly was appointed to replace her starting January 2023. He has 
served in the french ministries since 2018 and was ordained in 2020.  

At the November meeting, Fred Braman spoke about Bill 96 and the changes it could 
bring to the province. There was also concern about people with disabilities in the 
United Churches. It is very important that the churches are accessible and functional for 
everyone.  

LLW: Licensed Lay worship leader.  

After due research and consultation with legal counsel of the UCC, the Office of 
Vocation regarding policy for ordered ministers as well as Corrections Canada, a series 
of guidelines were recommended to the Executive, approved there and presented for 
information at the recent Regional Council meeting. These recommended changes set 
out a process for licensing of an individual who has turned they life around and would 
now be a valuable member of our LLWL’s, regardless of whether or not they were able to 
obtain a pardon. (Note: to enter ordered ministry a person must qualify for and receive a 
pardon.) 

Your feedback is welcomed. 

If you are interested in further conversation about this proposal, please contact Rev. 
Dave Lambie, member of the Pastoral Relations team, who will also collect comments to 
share with the LLWL Leadership Team and the Executive. 

Exploring spiritual practices - Join the conversation! 

We would like to hear your thoughts and suggestions about spiritual practices that are 
meaningful to you. Feel free to post suggestions in our Facebook group:  https://
www.facebook.com/groups/Nakonhaka;  share a photo of your spiritual practice on 
Instagram; or send an email to Judy at jcoffin@united-church.ca. Responses may be 
shared in future communications.
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Inviting All to Share and Grow in God’s Love…

Support groups: 

Montreal city mission and Saint Columba house. These missions help people in need, 
such as refugees and people in the community.  

Great news!  

United church Women celebrated 60 years anniversary last fall! 

In 1962, a group of faithful and dedicated women from across Canada got together and 
did many wonderful things and is still spreading their goodness all around.  

Congratulations! Continue with your good deeds! 

Plymouth-Trinity United Church(Sherbrooke) 

The Rodriguez-Flores family have all received their work permits and 18-month 
temporary residence while they wait for their permanent residence. 

Reminders 

Invitation to Leadership Teams: The Living into Right Relations Leadership Circle strongly 
encourages all members of leadership teams and the wider regional council to 
participate in upcoming learning sessions on right relations and reconciliation, including 
the blanket exercise and decoloniz ing sett ler mental i ty. Learn more: 
rightrelationsnakonhaka@gmail.com Living into Right Relations news:  https://
mailchi.mp/united-church/living-into-right-relations-1050892 

TRINITY UNITED CHURCH: Our church is looking for tables and folding chairs as our 
tables are falling apart. For more information, contact Diane Best: diane_red-
pink5@live.com  

 
Hebrews 10:24-25 
" And let us consider how to stir up one another to love and good works, not neglecting 
to meet together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging one another,and all the more 
as you see the Day drawing near" 
 
(Submitted by Ivylin Scott) 
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2 0 2 2  
S T A T I S T I C S

Baptisms 
DALTON WILLIAM LECLAIR SIMPSON     Born: Feb. 20, 2021     Baptized: April 17, 2022 

Marriages 
NATAYLA SCOTT-SANDY & ALEX MONTERROSA-ROONEY    Married: August 7, 2022 

Deaths 
ARTHUR HENRY GEORGE MCCAFFREY   Died: January 25, 2022        Burial: May 2, 2022 

MURIEL JESSIE WHEATLEY (BLAKE)        Died: March 16, 2022          Memorial: May 6, 2022 

ALEXANDER BARTOSHUK                           Died March 12, 2022           Memorial: July 27, 2022 

EMILIO ALBERTO CIANFARANO                Died: April 23, 2022            Memorial: April 30, 2022 

ROBIN MACAULAY                                        Died: October 16, 2022       Memorial: Feb. 4, 2023 

  

Membership 
RECEIVED BY CONFIRMATION: 

 AIDAN JOHN CARROLL                                          Date Confirmed: June 12, 2022 

SARAH DIANE GARCEAU                                      Date Confirmed: June 12, 2022 

CANDACE JIAYAN LIANG                                     Date Confirmed: June 12, 2022 

CHRISTY JIAXING LIANG                                      Date Confirmed: June 12, 2022 

  

Respectfully submitted by:   Gary Tompkins, Director of Spiritual Affairs

Baptisms

1
New Members

4
Marriages

1

Deaths

5
Sunday School

8

This represents the same 
amount as 2021.

This represents an 
increase of two over 2021.

This represents a decrease 
of one from 2021.

This represents a decrease 
of two over 2021.

This represents the same 
amount as 2021.
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Trinity United Church 

Annual Congregational Meeting Minutes 

March 20, 2022 

 

An official Congregational Meeting was called several weeks prior to March 20
th

, 2022. One 

hundred and fourteen people were notified of the Annual Congregational Meeting by email and 

17 people by post/ hand delivery. Also, an announcement for the meeting was made in church. 

The stated meeting was offered both in-person located in Trinity United Church’s hall and it was 

accessible online via Zoom.  

 

Call to order, opening statement, prayer 

Rosemary Warren (Chair) declared this to be a duly constituted Congregational Meeting via 

Zoom and in person at 1:08 p.m.. Rev. Read Sherman led us in prayer.  

 

Land Acknowledgment 

Rosemary Warren acknowledged we are on Indigenous land. 

 

Permission to record  

Rosemary Warren requested permission to record the meeting for the purposes of minute taking. 

Agreed. 

 

Rules of order 

Rosemary Warren mentioned that this would be a hybrid meeting of people attending both in-

person and online via Zoom. Rosemary Warren established the rules surrounding etiquette and 

voting for those in-person and those online.  

 

Memorials 

Rev. Read Sherman read the names of those who passed away this past year. Julia Budd lit 

candles in their memory. Rev. Read Sherman prayed. 

 

 



Establishing Quorum 

Gary Tompkins established quorum with more than 30 full members in attendance. 

 

How to Vote 

Rosemary Warren explained how to vote in-person as well as online via Zoom. 

 

Enabling motion -- to allow adherents to vote 

Sabz Heffernan moved and Gary Tompkins seconded to allow adherents to vote 

Carried. 

 

Approval of the Agenda 

John Bridgman moved and Jenn Carroll seconded the approval of the agenda.  

Carried. 

 

Adoption of the 2021 Handbook Amendment Meeting minutes (December 5) 

Veronica Heffernan (secretary) moved and Gary Tompkins seconded the adoption of the Minutes 

from the December 5
th

, 2021 meeting. 

Carried.  

 

Reports of officers, boards, and standing committees (Ministries) 

a) Trinity Council 

Sabz Heffernan thanked Rosemary Warren for organizing this meeting and they 

highlighted having a Confirmation class. Sabz Heffernan mentioned Trinity’s work with 

Église Sainte-Claire. 

 

b) Ministries   

- Building and Grounds 

Norman Doré mentioned the fire detection system that was installed in the church. 

Norman Doré thanked Ashley Verhaeghe for his work around the church. 

 

 



- Christian Development 

Jenn Carroll mentioned having difficulty with which direction to take when it comes 

to the needs of the congregation by incorporating online and in person interactions. 

Jenn Carroll mentioned the Book Study group and that there is a Confirmation Class. 

 

- Congregational Life 

David Garland mentioned how things were put on hold due to Covid-19. 

 

- Fund Development 

Diane Best mentioned that it was difficult to raise funds because of the pandemic. 

 

- Media 

Mikayla-Aimee reported that the tech team has come a long way to now being a 

media ministry. They have worked hard to adapt the technologies. There are still 

audio issues. In the next little while, the booth will be installed in the church. This 

year, improvements to the audio, visuals and screen are priorities since the choir will 

hopefully be back. 

 

- Membership and Pastoral Care 

Christine Tatarewicz enjoyed reaching out to the members of the congregation. 

Christine Tatarewicz thanked the volunteers who helped with outreach. 

 

- Mission and Outreach 

No comments were made. 

 

c) Église Sainte-Claire  

Stéphane Vermette reported on Église Sainte-Claire. Stéphane Vermette mentioned that 

they are experimenting with different social media to reach many people. He mentioned 

that they are looking for advice concerning social media and how it fits within the United 

Church structure. Stéphane Vermette thanked Philip Massarelli and all of us at Trinity for 

our continued support.  



 

d) Trustees  

Rev. Read Sherman explained that the Trustees are responsible for the investment funds 

of the church and the buildings. Rev. Read Sherman mentioned that they should meet 

soon. 

 

Approval of the 2021 Annual Report 

Claudette Petrauskas moved and Kim Wildenmann seconded that the 2021 Annual Report be 

accepted. 

Carried. 

 

Carol Cunningham asked to see in the reports a balance between the numbers and people as this 

is a community. 

 

Sheri Cameron commented that it was difficult to get the reports from people. 

 

Highlights from Regional Council meeting, March 2022 

Rev. Read Sherman mentioned that they have met three times. Rev. Read Sherman reported on 

the Regional Council meeting held in March 2022. 

 

Reports of special committees for 2021  

a) COVID-19 Task Force / Reopening Committee  

Sheri Cameron spoke about the evolution of parameters surrounding Covid-19. Sheri 

Cameron thanked Christine Tatarewicz for greeting people and checking people in as 

they entered the building. 

 

b) Student Ministry Award 

Rev. Read Sherman mentioned that Aaron Miechkota graduated with her Masters of 

Divinity degree from the United Theological College and moved to Ontario for her two-

year appointment. Rev. Read Sherman said that the Council decided to create an award 



for those who have graduated from UTC. Aaron Miechkota received gas cards and 

$1,000 as gifts.  

 

 Unfinished Business  

a) Correspondence  

Sheri Cameron said there was no correspondence. 

 

b) Mission & Service Totals  

Rev. Read Sherman reported that $5,440 was given to the Mission and Service fund. 

 

c) Others  

Rev. Read Sherman gave a shout-out to Sheri Cameron for the successful Vacation Bible 

Schools (VBS) camps and for keeping in touch with children who are a part of the greater 

community. 

 

During a short break, Charles Dougherty mentioned he is a Yoga instructor, and he led the 

congregation in a chair Yoga exercise. 

  

New Business  

a) Financials Report 

Philip Massarelli sent a consolidated report to the Congregation. Philip Massarelli 

thanked Beverly Bridgman, Shirley Cartmill, and Warren Purcell for their aide in 

collecting and documenting donations from the Congregation. Philip Massarelli said that 

Trinity closed its Laurentian Bank Account and moved the funds to the Ukrainian 

Desjardins branch and is using ADP. Philip Massarelli said that Trinity is using less 

cheques and is moving to online payments and direct deposits. Docusign is being used 

when it comes to retrieving the two signatures required for payments.  

 

Charles Dougherty asked why there is a deficit. Philip Massarelli said that there have 

been at least 30 years of deficits. Philip Massarelli mentioned that we are still running as 



a church because of the donations made by those who have passed away, the 

amalgamation with Saint George’s and the sale of their building.  

 

Julia Budd mentioned that there are some restrictions on some of the funds. Philip 

Massarelli mentioned that some of those funds were invested and the interest on those 

funds were being used.  

 

Carol Cunningham asked where the endowments were coming from. Philip Massarelli 

mentioned that Judy Massarelli and Gail Purcell had made donations upon their passing.  

 

Julia Budd mentioned that Trinity United and Anjou United have a partnership. Philip 

Massarelli said that we are a Trinity-Anjou Pastoral Charge and that Rev. Read 

Sherman’s salary and some other expenses are divided between Trinity and Anjou at 75% 

and 25% respectively. 

 

Rev. Read Sherman thanked the financial team for all their hard work. 

 

b) Approval of the 2022 Budget 

Philip Massarelli explained the consolidated budget and comparisons between 2019, 

2020, 2021 actuals and the proposed budget for 2022. 

 

Julia Budd mentioned that Trinity has been close to closing for a long time, but Trinity 

has always maintained that the people and community come first.  

 

Beverly Bridgman said that in every other year for the Mission and Service budget, there 

were fundraisers. However, they put the budget for this year lower rather than higher so 

that it looks better when it is exceeded.  

 

Giceline Beaudet and Eric Garçeau mentioned that if we could add more to our 

donations, we could help reduce the deficit. 

 



Shirley Cartmill asked that if someone bought something for the church, would they need 

approval, or can they buy the item and be reimbursed. Philip Massarelli said that’s why 

we have a budget and that each group should be getting together and identifying what 

they need for the year. 

 

Julia Budd asked that if we do not own the building, what would happen with the funds 

from the sale of the building. Philip Massarelli said that since we are a part of a Regional 

Council, we would need the approval from Regional Council and it would be up for 

negotiations for the distribution of funds and assets. 

 

Philip Massarelli moved and Giceline Beaudet seconded the approval of the 2022 

Budget. 

Carried. 

 

c) Elections for 2022-23: 

Sabz Heffernan thanked people for the nominations that were submitted.   

 

i) Trinity Council  

- Chair: Sabz Heffernan was acclaimed 

 

- Director of Communications 

Sheri Cameron was acclaimed 

 

- Director of Finance 

Philip Massarelli was acclaimed 

 

- Director of Ministry and Personnel 

Nominations: Heather Purcell and Dave Ingham 

Vote in favour of Heather Purcell. 

 

- Director of Spiritual Affairs 



Gary Tompkins was acclaimed 

- Appointed by Council  

Treasurer: Beverly Bridgman was nominated. Remains to be appointed by the new 

Council. 

 

ii) Trustees 

It was established that the Director of Communications and Director of Ministry and 

Personnel are already Trustees and do not need to be re-appointed.   

 

iii) Ministry Leaders   

- Ministry Leader, Building and Grounds 

Nominations: John Brosseau (declined) and Norman Doré (accepted) and Garry 

Garland (declined) 

Norman Doré was acclaimed. 

 

- Ministry Leader, Worship 

Nominations: Ian Mackenzie and Heather Purcell 

Vote in favour of Heather Purcell 

 

- Ministry Leader, Christian Development 

Nominations: Jenn Carroll, Veronica Heffernan, Ian Mackenzie 

Vote in favour of Veronica Heffernan 

 

- Ministry Leader, Fund Development 

Nominations: Diane Best and Ashley Verhaeghe 

Vote in favour of Diane Best 

 

- Ministry Leader, Media 

Mikayla-Aimee was acclaimed 

 

 



 

- Ministry Leader, Membership and Pastoral Care 

Nominations: Mikayla-Aimee, Sheri Cameron nominated Jenn Caroll (declined) 

Mikayla-Aimee was acclaimed 

 

- Ministry Leader, Mission and Outreach 

Judy Ciciola was acclaimed 

 

iv) Regional Council Reps  

Adult: Elsa Beaumont, Ivylin Scott were acclaimed 

Alternate: Charles Dougherty was acclaimed 

Youth And Young Adult (YAYA): Diane Best was acclaimed 

 

v) Member at Large Nominations Committee  

Mikayla-Aimee was acclaimed 

 

vi) Chairperson Congregational Meeting  

Rosemary Warren was acclaimed 

 

vii) Secretary, Congregational Meeting   

David Garland nominated Diane Best (accepted) 

Diane Best was acclaimed 

 

d) Motion re Affirming Church  

Philip Massarelli and Carol Cunningham moved and Jenn Carroll seconded that Trinity 

United Church begin the process of becoming an Affirming Church. 

Carried. 

 

 

 

e) Poll to change the time of service 



A suggestion was made to change the service start time from 10:30 a.m. back to 11 a.m. 

After much discussion, Gary Tompkins moved and Eric Garçeau seconded that the possible 

time change and effective date be referred to Council. 

Carried. 

 

Adjournment and Benediction  

Beverly Bridgman thanked Gail Pallante and her helpers for the prepared lunch for the meeting. 

Rev. Read Sherman led us in prayer. 

 

Gary Tompkins moved and Sabz Heffernan seconded adjournment at 4:25 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by, 

 

 

 

 

Veronica Heffernan (Secretary) 

 

 

 

 

Rosemary Warren (Chair) 



 

In-Person Attendance (27 people) 

Veronica Heffernan 

Gary Tompkins 

Mikayla-Aimee 

Rev. Read Sherman 

Shirley Cartmill 

Warren Purcell 

Beverley Bridgman 

Sheri Cameron 

Sarah Diane Garçeau 

Eric Garçeau 

David Garland 

Garry Garland 

Diane Best 

Dolton Lucas 

Gail Pallante 

Julia Budd 

Dolores Best 

John Brosseau 

Philip Massarelli 

Sheila Cannon 

Charles Dougherty 

Rosemary Warren 

Elsa Peters-Beaumont 

Shirley Crowell 

Claudette Petrauskas 

John Bridgman 

Sabz Heffernan  

 

Zoom Attendance (15 people) 

Carol Cunningham 

Kim Wildenmann 

Norman Doré 

Heather Purcell 

Jenn Carroll 

Stéphane Vermette 

Candace Liang 

Giceline Beaudet 

Tonya Audette 

Christy Liang 

Christine Tatarewicz 

Ashley Verhaeghe 

Lorna McIntyre 

Irma Brathwaite 

Vicki Bellan  

 


